Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting February 5, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on February 26, 1996.

Acting chairman Timothy Doyle called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

In attendance:

Kevin Mower

Maurice Levasseur

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Kevin read aloud the minutes from January 29, 1996, Kevin motioned to accept the minutes, Moe second it and it was unanimous with the correction that the motion should read 3/12ths of the 1995 Winter Roads Budget not the 1996 Winter Roads Budget.

There was Public discussion.

Treasurer's Report- Laurie read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

Roads-Judy explained that the crew had been doing some in-house organization and Kevin noted that some patching had been done.

Presidential Primary- Moe voted to set the polls to open at 8:00 A.M. and close at 8:00 P.M. for the Presidential Primary on March 3, 1996, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Leavitt Centennial-Judy explained that she was approached by the Centennial Committee concerning selling fund raising items in the town office. Moe motioned to contact the committee and tell them that we would display a mug and a list of items for sale, Tim second it and the vote was Moe and Tim for, Kevin opposed. There was further discussion and the Selectmen agreed to leave a list of items for sale.

Poverty Abatement- At 7:33 P.M. Moe motioned to enter executive session to discuss a Poverty Abatement that had been table from the previous week, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. At 7:38 P.M. the Selectmen reconvened, Moe motioned to deny Poverty Abatement #96-1, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Other:

DOT Letter- Judy made, the Selectmen aware of a letter received from the Department of Transportation regarding the Barrel Shop Railroad Crossing. She said that she would look into it further and get back to them, the item was tabled until then.

Committee Reports: Tim explained that the Budget Committee met to give their

recommendation on Article #2 for Special Town Meeting. Their recommendation was is support of the article, but that the funds come from Excise not Unappropriated Funds.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Tim read aloud the announcements.

At 7:47 P.M. Kevin motioned to adjourn the meeting, Moe second it and it was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted, Laurie Gilbert